Western Bay Area Planning Board
20 April 2016

Minutes of the Meeting

1.
Present
Sara Hayes (Chair) (SH)
Dean Thomas – SWP (DT)
Cllr Jane Harris – CCoS (JH)
Mark Wilkinson – BCBC (MW)
Mal Shears – CDAT (MS)
Sue Stone – CDAT (SS)
Rachel Henderson (Caer Las) (RH)
Owen Burt (Caer Las) (OB)

Sharon Howells (WBYEIS) (SH)

Mike Catling (PHW) (MC)

Martin Jones (SWP) (MJ)

Jamie Harris (DrugAid) (JH) 

Alex Drohan (ABMUHB) (AD)
Sam Thomas – WG (ST)
Nicola Evans – WG (NE)
Debbie Osowicze (Probation) (DO)

Dawn Burford (ABMUHB) (DB)

Karen Ozatti – Service Provider Representative (KO)
Angela Davies – Service User and Carer Representative (AD)
Scott Lewis (Service User Rep) (SL)

Steve Adie – APB Regional Team (SA)
Julia Jenkins – APB Regional Team (JJ)
Gareth Hopkins – PCC

Apologies

Caroline Dyer – WJEIC

David Howes – CCoS (DH)

2.
New Board Members 
Introductions took place as a new member was present at the meeting. 
3.
Governance Framework

The minutes from the last meetings were checked and the following comments made:

·      LW to amend the Present/Apologies List to say Dai McBride from E2E was not a Service User.

·      Pg 1 December Minutes – NE to resend the minutes from the Partnership Board Meeting to JJ for circulation. 

·      Pg 3 December Minutes – SG to change the KPI report – this is to be carried forward by the KPI Subgroup.

·      Pg 3 – Action: LW to ensure that MJ SWP is on the circulation list for further papers. 

·      P2 –Feb Minutes – SS was to provide the minutes from a previous APB meeting, this was not possible as they could not be located. 
4. 
Matters Arising 
This was discussed above. 

5.
The Retreat Project – Caer Las Presentation. 
A presentation was given by Rachel Henderson and Owen Burt on The Retreat Project run by Caer Las. Action: SA to send out to members of the group the two pieces of research on sex-working. 
6. 
Governance Framework 

SA gave an update on the status of the Framework and that it has been approved in principal, the group agreed to implement the strategy. 

7. 
Commissioning Strategy
The Commissioning Strategy has been approved in principle and has been amended in line with comments received.  The only outstanding item is the front cover and this was put as a competition for Service Users to design.  SL will be promoting this competition and SA agreed to extend the closing date till the 13 May 16.  Action: SL to promote the Front Cover Competition for the Commissioning Strategy to Service User and SA to extend the closing date to the 13 May 16.
SA provided figures on what was spent on substance misuse over and above SMAF and Joint Commissioning funding, (paper provided).   It was requested that the partner spend table be amended from DIP/IOIS to NOMS/PCC. Action: SA to amend the partner spend table to read NOMS/PCC instead of DIP/IOIS. 
8.
APB Regional Arrangements Update:

·        Regional Team Structure:  The issues relating to the funding of the team, titles and regrading have been resolved. 
·        Legal Agreement: The Head of Legal Services has drafted the legal agreement and has incorporated a Section 33. The timeframe for this document to be implemented, after a period of consultation, will be around July 16.
·        Work Plan 2016/17:  A large amount of the current work plan has been achieved and ongoing.  
9. 
Recommissioning Process.
The paper provided showing how other APB are dealing with their recommissioning was discussed and comments were requested on how this group could move forward with our own recommissioning.  Action: APB Team to prepare an options paper on recommissioning for the next APB Meeting 6 July 2016.
10.  
DyFodol Presentation 
Neil Harding from DyFodol Service gave a presentation of the new Offender Intervention service.  Action: the Children’s & Young Peoples Group to look at how the Hidden Harm Social Work Service is promoted to children’s services staff.  

11. 
Shared Care Situation Swansea 
An update on the Shared Care Situation in Swansea was given and it was noted that the extra £30k to help address the waiting lists would not be sustainable and prescribing within primary care is being investigated. Action: For a Shared Care Executive Group to meet in May to make a decision on how best to take allocating patients to the spaces available in GPs.  
12.
ABMU Restructure Proposals
SS updated the group on the ABMU Restructure Proposal.  Action: Members to send their comments on the proposed new structure to SH by the end of April, who will then compile a response.
An update wasnot provided on the Regional Leads meeting as it was being held the next day although there will be changes with the Capital Bidding Process and for SA to feedback after the meeting. Action: SA to feedback the changes with the Capital Bidding Process after the Regional Leads meeting have taken place.
Dual Diagnosis - A letter from WG was received requesting on an action plan on the progress of the Dual Diagnosis work.  It was highlighted that since J Harrison has left there is a lack of a lead in this area which needs to be addressed.   Action: SH to write to the Alex Howells, Chair of the Local Mental Health Partnership recommending that a mental health lead to be appointed to take the Dual Diagnosis Strategy forward.   SS to provide SA with data that is available now for a response to WG’s letter.  
13.
APB Budget 

a) 15/16 Closing statement

SA outlined 15/16 underspend was mainly from T4 Residential Rehab placements which was spent on Detox. 

b) 16/17 draft budget

The draft budget has been submitted to WG for agreement. 
14. 
Updates from APB Subgroups:
·        Children & Young People – An event is being held on the 9 June on Parental Substance Misuse Working Together involving IFSS. 
·        Harm Reduction – Lack of Pharmacy provision in central Swansea is still a concern and this needs to be worked towards next year. This needs to be discussed with Sharon Miller. Action: SH to discuss Pharmacy Provision in central Swansea to be with Sharon Miller.   
·        KPI Data Info – KPI’s 2 and 3 are on track, KPI 4 has dropped so KPI’s 1, 4 & 5 are showing in red and the group is looking at ways of improving this. 
·        Adult Treatment – Have had their first meeting and new members attended.  A new TOR is being drafted and the group is working together to develop bids to meet specific needs in the future.  The group have been working on Euro 16 initiative and a workshop has been organised to progress the work plan.
·        National Group Updates – All Wales Substance Misuse Programme Board was cancelled. Update from the APB Chairs meeting – the leads from both Dyfed and Gwent APB have experience of recommissioning and the transfer of properties so they are going to compile a pack for other APBs with lessons learned.  The Liver Disease Delivery Plan has been fund and money is going toward the Alcohol Liaison nurses across wales and 3 nurses will be based in Western Bay. Action: SH to discuss with Fiona regarding the progress of implementing alcohol liaison nurses.
·        NEX National Procurement Group – There has been a tender for one single provider for NEX in Wales, there have been some problems which have been resolved and therefore will be up and running around Sep 16. 

·        Service Users and Carers Update - It was highlighted that communication is poor but is being worked on to improve.   NPT Forum is now in place, in Swansea it is SURF, Bridgend is BIG and NPT Forum which will come together as E2E Regional Network and will feed into AWSUM. 
15.
Any Other Business

·         A meeting was held in relation to Triage Project to give additional support for 18 -24 year olds within custody suits. Action: Sharon Howells to liaise with Mike Catling regarding the Prevention & Education work around alcohol in the 18-256 age group.
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Date of Next Meeting

6 July 2016, 10.00 – 12.00 Committee Room, ABMU HQ
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